
 
 
February 11, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 
 
 
Members of the Education Committee, 
 
I love the freedoms we have in this state and want to continue to have freedom of making the 
best, personalized choices for my family in areas of health and religion as I raise my children in 
Kansas. 
 
I urge you to support this bill that will limit KDHE's power to mandate vaccines. Vaccines are a 
very controversial topic, with many studies pointing to negative health effects from them.  In 
our toxic world, parents need to carefully monitor what is best for each child.  This may 
include vaccines, but it may not, and parents are the ones who know their children's bodies 
best.  There are alternatives to conventional vaccines, which are filled with ingredients that 
often cause health injury in our children.  One safe option is homeoprophylaxis.  Hygiene and 
nutrition must be forefront.  Let's teach!   And let's keep our freedom to choose what's best 
for each child.  
 
Thank you, 
Heather Kleveter 
Louisburg, Kansas 
 


